DAV University, Jalandhar Department of Commerce and Business Management **Proceedings of Meeting**

The Meeting of the Board of Studies in Commerce and Business Management was held on 24th November, 2015 at 11.00 a.m. in the Committee Room of DAV University, Jalandhar.

November		
ters were present in the meeting:		
Following members were present in the meeting:		Dean (Academics), DAVU
1.	Dr. Naresh Sahajpal Dr. S.K Chadha, Chairperson, University Business School, Punjab University, Chandigarh.	Subject Expert (External Member)
3.	Dr. G S Batra, Professor and Head, School of Management Studies, Panjabi University, Patiala	Subject Expert (External Member)
J.		Member
4.	Dr. Sandeep Vij	Member
5.	Dr. Girish Taneja	Member
6.	Dr. Rekha Handa	Member
7.	Mr. Ashutosh Gupta	

Following agenda was discussed and resolved:

It was discussed and unanimously resolved to approve the proposed outline of tests, syllabi and courses of reading for the program Bachelor of Commerce (Honours) of Batch 2015-16.

It was discussed and unanimously resolved to approve the proposed outline of tests, syllabi and courses of reading for the program Bachelor of Commerce (Professional) of Batch 2015-16.

It was discussed and unanimously resolved to approve the proposed outline of tests, syllabi and courses of reading for the program Bachelor of Business Administration [BBA] of Batch 2015-16.

It was discussed and unanimously resolved to approve the proposed outline of tests, syllabi and courses of reading for the program Master of Commerce (Honours) of Batch 2015-16.

It was discussed and unanimously resolved to approve the proposed outline of tests, syllabi and It was discussed and under the program Master of Business Administration [MBA] of Batch 2015-16. courses of reading for the program Master of Business Administration [MBA] of Batch 2015-16.

- Subject Expert's Suggestions: 1. The board suggested that practical assignments should be given weightage in evaluation of commerce and management students. Some marks for class participation and attendance may
- 2. More courses should be run in workshop mode and outside-the-classroom learning should be
- 3. Both Prof. Chadha and Prof. Batra felt that the department needs to schedule frequent interactive sessions with experts as this helps the students to build a wider perspective.
- 4. Further, both Prof. Chadha and Prof. Batra while appreciating the faculty strength suggested that the Department should consider starting Ph.D. programme from the next academic session, following UGC norms on the subject. Such program should be initiated in those specializations where the department has recognized expertise/faculty.

Suggestions regarding specific topics in different syllabi given by the external experts were well appreciated and the Board resolved to bring its schemes and syllabi in accordance with the suggestions.

Signatures of members present:

3.

5. 7.

6.

24th November, 2015